

To Friends attending Britain Yearly Meeting 
4-7 May 2018, in London
26th April 2018
Dear Friends,

Greetings from FWCC’s Europe and Middle East Section as you gather for Britain Yearly Meeting, which I hope will be a rich and fruitful occasion. I am very glad that our Executive Secretary, Marisa Johnson, Assistant Secretary, Michael Eccles, and Executive Committee member and BYM Representative, Lee Taylor, will be present. We look forward to hearing from them about your Yearly Meeting, and especially the discernment process around the possible revision of your Quaker Faith and Practice.  
EMES is currently formulating a 10-year strategy (2020-30. Our vision for the coming ten years is: a thriving, vibrant, inclusive, all-age, spiritual community of Friends in Europe and the Middle East, woven together in transformative faith and love, working and connecting with others, listening to the Spirit and actively living out our Quaker testimonies of truth and integrity, equality and community, simplicity, peace and the earth and the environment. Key aspects of this vision are: Easy physical and digital access to each other and to our resources, Collective spiritual learning, Deep spiritual sharing and Operate in/as a web of networks. The strategy will be presented at our Annual Meeting in June.
This year, EMES has been invited by Norwegian Friends to hold the Annual Meeting in Bergen, as one of the events that will mark the 200th anniversary of the founding of Norway Yearly Meeting. As 2018 also marks 80 years since the creation of the Europe Section of FWCC (the Middle East was added much later), we are opening the event up and not limiting it to formal Representatives of Yearly and other Meetings in the Section, as is usually the case. Reflecting on the fact that it was sailors returning from many years’ captivity during the Napoleonic wars who first brought Quakerism to Norway, that the Europe Section was created as the heavy clouds of World War II were gathering over the continent, and that the roots of our tradition are in the English Civil War, we have chosen the theme A New Heaven and an New Earth (Rev. 21:1): Finding New light in turbulent times.

On behalf of the Executive Committee, I would like to thank Britain Yearly Meeting for all the contributions it makes to the life of our Europe and Middle East Quaker community – especially its substantial financial contribution to our core costs. We are particularly grateful for the presence and participation of your past and present Representatives, who have helped our community to grow and develop.

I look forward to hearing about the insights that emerge from your Yearly Meeting and to receiving your Epistle, together with any other news you may like to share.

In peace, hope and Friendship

Sue
Sue Glover Frykman
Clerk
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